
METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON AIRPORTS AUTHORITY 

May 10, 2012 

Mr. Tim Hemstreet 
County Administrator 
Loudoun County 
1 Harrison Street, S.E., MSC #2, 5 th  Floor 
P.O. Box 7000 
Leesburg, VA 20177 

Dear Mr. H 
	

reet:/fr- 

In October of 2011, the Metropolitan Washington Airports Authority (Airports Authority) 
Board of Directors commissioned an independent audit to assess the administrative procedures 
that the Airports Authority was using in the oversight of Phase 1 of the Dulles Corridor Metrorail 
Project (Project), and to recommend any opportunities for improvement in managing the Project. 

KPMG, a nationally recognized accounting firm, recently completed the audit which 
found that "current processes and controls overall are working as intended to allow for effective 
management of the Project." 

The audit said the Airports Authority's Dulles Rail Project Office used procedures that 
increased efficiency, reduced cost and limited risk exposure on the Project. KPMG also made 
recommendations to improve compliance with existing processes. 

"The observations identified during the course of our audit do not represent a significant 
risk to delivering the Project or indicate a lack of adequate oversight and controls of the Project," 
KPMG wrote. "The findings, observations and related recommendations should be viewed as 
opportunities to further develop or strengthen existing project management processes and 
controls." 

We find the audit recommendations to be useful and all of the recommendations either 
have been or are planned to be implemented into the Project. 

The independent review of the Project was commissioned by the Airports Authority as 
part of its ongoing Project management. In addition, multiple reviews and audits are in progress 
or have been conducted on the Project by federal authorities, as required by regulation and 
requested by Congress. 
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I want to share the entire audit and the Airports Authority Management's response with 
you. I have enclosed a copy of the report. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like 
to discuss. 

Sincerely, 

John E. Potter 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
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